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Mountain Oaks Homeowners Association (MOHA)

                                              Board of Directors Meeting Minutes 

                                                              February 2, 2011
Board Members Present:  Vince DeSandro, Dave Parks, Teresa Farris, Steve Carmichall and Ron Monesmith.
Date & Place:
February 2, 6:30 pm, 5045 Broadmoor Bluffs Dr.
Ron called the meeting to order and advised Mary Ann Creque had provided him with the Colorado State HOA web address for November 2011 listing/payment.
Ron prepared a Board letter to be sent with invoices.  The Board reviewed and edited; Ron will send for final approval and provide the letter to Dave by February 12 for inclusion with the 2011 invoices.
Secretary Report: Teresa will email an updated homeowners’ list. Teresa provided Dave with mailing labels.
Teresa will request Beth to change the status letter contact on the web to Dave (1st) and Vince (2nd) and remove Mary Ann, and change the fee to $15.00. (Done February 3)
Treasurer’s Report:  
Dave will draft 2011 MOHA dues invoices for mailing mid-February. To reiterate, the Board decided on a March 31, 2011, deadline with the annual dues of $300 if homeowner’s email has been provided and $315 without, which was approved at the Annual Meeting.  Late fees of $25.00 will go into effect April 30 if payment has not been received.  (This is addressed in the Board letter also).

Dave will provide a letter for Ron for the checking/saving account signature.
Vince is to provide Dave the original 5044 Broadmoor Bluffs legal settlement for safekeeping (with the 2010 taxes least we forget)!  The Board received PDF copies also.
Infrastructure Repairs/Maintenance: 
Landscaping and Snow Removal:  Vince will contact Switzer to provide a bid for 2011 services by March 1st; the Board will review at the March meeting. Vince will also discuss various payment terms with Switzer and advise the Board what Switzer’s 2010 payment terms were (i.e. Net 30).

Vince is to arrange an inspection walk with Chris and Ron to approve or request completion of the fence repair.  Then payment can be completed.

Dave resent Vince the meter addresses; Vince will investigate costs with the City.

Maintenance Days were discussed at the Annual Meeting; the Board will select a June 2011 date at the March meeting and prepare an action plan.  We hope to have a volunteer committee for the maintenance day!

Architectural Control:  
Steve sent a letter to the Menschers’ regarding their fence that was added without Board approval.
Mailboxes: The Board has placed the prototype mailboxes on hold as of October 16.
Actions- Steve will discuss the single box prototype at 70 Mahogany (agreed), Mary Ann will discuss the double for 135-145 Odessa (agreed) and the quad at 5-20-15-20 Langley (one did not agree) to see if the homeowners are agreeable.  If so, the mailbox themselves are the responsibility of the homeowner to purchase (the Board will recommend some examples) and MOHA will credit these homeowners $20.00 on their 2011 dues.  All these mailbox stands are in need of repairs. 

Update as of Sept 8:  Vince will advise Chris to do the SINGLE/DOUBLE – 70 MAHOGANY AND 135/145 ODESSA and MOHA will pay for cost and mailboxes for these demos.  Steve will advise Drew and Teresa to advise MaryAnn to expect work in September.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm. 

Next meeting – Tuesday, March 8, 6:30 
